

125 N. West Street Alexandria, VA 22314-2754

WWW.FRA.ORG 800-FRA-1924 703-683-1400 Fax: 703-549-6610

January 19, 2022

The Honorable Mark Takano Chairman House Veterans Affairs Committee U.S. House of Representatives 420 Cannon House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 The Honorable Jon Tester Chairman Senate Veterans Affairs Committee United States Senate 311 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Fax: 202-225-7018

Fax: 202-228-0724

Dear Chairmen Takano and Tester:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) respectfully requests an opportunity to present the Association's recommendations to both of your distinguished committees during the Second Session of the 117th Congress. In the past, this has been during a joint hearing of your respective Committees.

FRA is a leader in the military/veteran's organization community and represents current and former Navy, Marine Corps, and Coast Guard enlisted personnel on compensation, benefits and quality of life programs and works to improve benefits for these service members, their families, and survivors.

The point of contact at FRA is John Davis, Director of Legislative Programs, at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Your kind consideration is appreciated and best wishes for a productive second year of the 117th Congress.

Sincerely,

John R Doris

Director of Legislative Programs

cc: Ranking Member Rep. Mike Bost – Fax: 202-225-0285

Ranking Member Sen. Jerry Moran – Fax: 202-228-6966